桃園市立平鎮高級中學 105 學年度第2 學期 高一第一次段考 英文試卷

試用班級:101~114 考試範圍:1. 龍騰第二冊第一至第四課 2. Live 雜誌 2 月份 3. 4500 part II 12-24

答題說明:選擇題以 2B 鉛筆作答,手寫部分請以藍色或黑色筆作答

注意事項:答案卡班級座號姓名劃記、書寫不全而導致無法讀卡者,扣總分五分

試卷張數:3張6面

字彙與文法(15%,一題一分)

1.	Public press is one o	f the most prominent in g	overnment's decision.								
	(A) souvenirs	(B) infections	(C) wrinkles	(D) factors							
2.	Mrs. Jackson	her class into several smaller gre	oups to do a variety of dif	ferent teaching activities.							
	(A) assumed	(B) split	(C) glanced	(D) pressed							
3.	Taiwanese governme	ent put the new policy, one fixed	day off and one flexible	rest day, into, hoping that it can help t							
		ng environment for our next gen									
	(A) authority	(B) effect	(C) condition	(D) corner							
4.	The border police ca	ught numerous illegal hunters so	elling animal and s	kins on the spot and sent them to jail							
	immediately.			•							
	(A) property	(B) pests	(C) furs	(D) proofs							
5.	The UN forces fough	nt the rebel army by using high-	pressure water in c	ity areas to avoid hurting other innocent							
	citizens.			-							
	(A) sprays	(B) budgets	(C) feasts	(D) organs							
6.	Both candidates of T	aipei city invited famous singer	s and celebrities to their _	to attract more young votes.							
		(B) surveys									
7.	There's an atmosphere of hovering over the village after the terrifying gas explosion.										
	(A) portion	(B) depression	(C) delight	(D) revolution							
8.	Students are awarded	d by the school principal because	e they are well dur	ing the field trip.							
	(A) crafted	(B) served	(C) wrapped	(D) behaved							
9.	The evil witch is sea	rching for one key of her	secret magic potion to ki	ll the king.							
	(A) reputation	(B) instructor	(C) ingredient	(D) bargain							
10.	Sarah over the	e death of her pet dog. They had	been best friends since he	er childhood.							
	(A) regulated	(B) wept	(C) praised	(D) beat							
11.	It was in the earthqua	ake John lost both of his	legs when he was sleeping	g.							
	(A) until	(B) that	(C) then	(D) which							
12.	There are several things on my bucket list. One is to go skydiving, is to climb Jade Mountain, and still another is to										
	go sailing.										
	(A) others	(B) the other	(C) another	(D) other							
13.	Mr. Yang invests his	money in the stock market wise	ly and carefully. His savi	ng is he used to have.							
	(A) six times as muc	h as (B) as six times much as	s (C) six times so muc	th that (D) so six times as much							
14.	I would this p	lace to you if I had enough time	. Maybe next day.								
	(A) introduce	(B) have introduced	(C) introduced	(D) introducing							
15.	No matter add	orable this dress is, I won't pay f	or it because it's not my s	size.							
	(A) when	(B) what	(C) which	(D) how							

I. 綜合測驗(30%, 一題兩分)

第 16 至 20 題為題組	第	16	至	20	題	為	題	絽
----------------	---	----	---	----	---	---	---	---

feel this way. Whatever makes mental disorders. When it come connection between food and n stomach will affect how you fe	you feel blue, you had better es to beating the blues, a wel nood is widely accepted by d el. For example, people usua	1 17 a method to beat the bl-balanced diet is said to 18 loctors around the world. To put ally drink tea or coffee to get an i	lues before it ends up becoming people good. In fact, the it 19, food coming into your mmediate boost of energy. However
16. (A) over	(B) between	(C) under	(D) from
17. (A) find	(B) to find	(C) found	(D) finding
18. (A) develop	(B) do	(C) increase	(D) move
19. (A) highly	(B) subtly	(C) simply	
20. (A), that	(B), which	(C) in which	(D) where
Scientists around the worecycling resources, what peop warming as well. 23, peop thought to be even more response.	le may not be 22 or opple's main meat sources, like 24 raising the g	f is that eating vegetables rather te pigs and cows, release large ar global temperature than carbon d	than meat can help stop global mounts of methane. Methane is ioxide. For another thing, studies
21. (A) be found	(B) find	(C) finding	(D) be finding
22. (A) demanding	(B) aware	(C) passive	(D) light
23. (A) For now	(B) For long	(C) For instance	(D) For one thing
24. (A) on	(B) to	(C) for	(D) in
25. (A) consumption	(B) suggestion	(C) device	(D) wisdom
17. (A) find (B) to find (C) found (D) finding (B) (A) develop (B) do (C) increase (D) move (D) (A) highly (B) subtly (C) simply (D) lightly (D) lightly (D) (A), that (B), which (C) in which (D) where (D)			
26. (A) expressions	(B) relationships	(C) arguments	(D) misunderstandin
27. (A) contains	(B) to contain	(C) containing	(D) contained
		(C) making use of	(D) in spite of
, ,	• • •	` <i>'</i> -	(D) As for
30. (A) to	(B) in	(C) with	(D) by
文意選填(10%, - 第 31 至 35 題為題組	-題一分,大小寫不影為	学作答)	
(A) endanger	(B) to	(C) as a matter of fact	(D) worse yet
(AB) in addition to	. ,		
would happen to the straws? Or	ne small plastic straw seems	e to cool people down on hot day harmless to people. 31, the	ey take up a large portion of all

Fortunately, more and more people notice this problem and are taking action to deal with it. Glass, bamboo and stainless steel straws are good alternatives 34 plastic ones. Even paper straws are one of the possible choices now. Cheng, a student from

NTUST, won an IDEA award for inventing foldable and biodegradable paper straws, which are flat __35_ use.

第36至40題為題組

(A) relief	(B) strive	(C) willing	(D) stiff
(AB) gestures	(AC) performing	(AE) generations	

An American doctor and a nurse were __36__ first aid on children who were wounded by bomb explosion in the orphanage. One little girl had bled so much that she needed blood transfusion right away. With the help of __37__, the doctor was able to explain the situation to the other children. However, five children with the right blood type were not __38__ to donate their blood and looked terrified. To the doctor's __39__, one skinny boy raised his hand to be the volunteer. In the process of blood transfusion, the boy lay on the makeshift examination table __40__ with tears rolling down his cheek. The doctor knew that something had gone wrong but she couldn't figure out the problem, because she couldn't speak much Vietnamese.

II. 閱讀測驗(20%, 一題兩分)

第41至43題為題組

Many hotels around the world are jumping on the bandwagon of going "green;" that is, they're using an environmentally friendly way to run their business.

What makes a hotel "green"? To begin with, a "green" hotel carries out a "towel reuse program." It means fresh towels are provided to the guests only at their request. In other words, it is the guests that decide when to get their towels changed. The program is meant to reduce the water and energy required for washing towels on a daily basis.

Besides, special containers are available in every room, and they allow guests to put their recyclable trash there. The recycled items can be used again. For example, recycled plastic bottles can be made into a new container for guests to put flowers in.

Most importantly, the amount of energy used in the hotel is reduced through different energy-saving plans. For instance, escalators are turned off between 11 p.m. and 6 a.m., when most guests are sleeping in their rooms. In addition, light bulbs in guestrooms are replaced with energy-efficient lighting systems. This way, several thousand dollars can be saved on water and electricity bills each year.

An environmentally friendly hotel is the best place to stay overnight. Travelers are doing good things for our planet in every minute of their stay.

- 41. What is the main purpose of this passage?
 - (A) Make hotels buy less towels for guests.
 - (B) To improve their guest services.
 - (C) To propmote an eco-friendly method.
 - (D) To save money from your daily life.
- 42. What can we see in a green hotel?
 - (A) Elevator are working twenty-four hours a day.
 - (B) Guests are not satisfied with the services they have here.
 - (C) Energy-saving light bulbs are used in a green hotle.
 - (D) Towels are changed and washed on a daily basis.
- 43. According to the passage, which of the following is NOT true?
 - (A) "Green" means to be friendly to our planet.
 - (B) Eletronic devices are not allowed to use in their rooms.
 - (C) Plastic bottles may be reused in this hotel.
 - (D) Guests are served with fresh towels when they think it time.

第44至46題為題組

Oregon is the home to fishing towns where crab fishermen live and work. As the treacherous sea conditions have caused countless shipwrecks, Oregon is known as the "Graveyard" of Pacific. Among the fishermen we met on the live show, Deadliest Catch, are Brother Christ and Mickey Retherfords. They work diligently on two of the largest boats in Oregon to keep their business running. Another owner of a smaller boat, Kenny, has to struggle to compete with the Retherfords.

Hundreds of boats set off together at the beginning of crab season. Their goal is to catch as many crab as possible before the other fishermen beat them to it. To win in the fierce competition, time is essential to the fishermen. One of the dangers that the crab fishermen face is to cross the bar that is formed by the accumulation of sand. The bar separates the harbor from the fishing ground, forming huge waves that can ruin any boat easily.

The Retherfords brother crossed the bar successfully on a stormy day, but they chose to go back to the harbor for the safety of their crew and boat. However, Kenny couldn't make it that day, so he stayed at home with his little daughter, leaving Gary, his father, to brave the storm. Knowing that his father was disappointed in him, Kenny set off to the stormy fishing ground immediately.

- 44. Why would Oregon be viewed as the "Graveyard" of Pacific?
 - (A) Waves are usually high and destructive.
 - (B) Fishermen are attacked there by the dead.
 - (C) Crabs there are giant and fierce.
 - (D) A lot of boats disappeared in this area.
- 45. What is **TRUE** about the Retherfords?
 - (A) They make no effort to run their business.
 - (B) They use a group of small boats to catch crabs.
 - (C) Kenny has been a long-term partner of the Retherfords.
 - (D) They made their way through the bar on a stormy day.
- 46. What can we infer from the passage?
 - (A) Crab fishermen face many difficulties on their job.
 - (B) Fishermen can take their time and relax on the sea.
 - (C) Gary was glad that his son and granddaughter were safe at home.
 - (D) Oregon is not a suitable place for people to live and work.

第47至50題為題組

Pancakes are a breakfast classic that you've probably made dozens of times. But let's face it: They rarely come out looking like the perfectly golden, fluffy(蓬鬆的) pancakes of your dreams. But we're here to change that—by pointing out everything you've been doing wrong and teaching you how to improve your skills. Here are six common mistakes in making pancakes.

Using a spoon

What you really want is a whisk(攪拌器). The larger the whisk is, the more air gets blended(混合) into the batter, making for the fluffiest pancakes you can imagine.

Overmixing

Little lumps(團、塊) you try to whisk out are perfectly fine. An overbeaten batter is actually worse than a lumpy one. That's because the more you mix, the more gluten(麩質、麵筋) develops in the batter—meaning you'll end up with tough, chewy pancakes instead of ones that are fluffy and tender. (You're making this mistake with your scrambled eggs, too.)

Not letting your batter rest

Don't just plop(撲通落下) a spoonful of batter on the pan the second you finish mixing the wet and dry ingredients. Instead, let the batter sit for at least 5 minutes and up to 30. The flour will absorb the liquid in the batter, making it thicker. Thicker batter is the secret of making your pancakes tasty.

Pouring oil straight into the pan

Stop pouring oil straight in the pan. Pour your oil onto a paper towel, and then rub it around the pan instead. Applying oil with paper towels allows the oil to hit every part of your batter evenly.

Cooking at the wrong temperature

When you cook your batter with high temperature, you'll burn your pancakes before the middle part even get heated. For crispy(酥脆的) on the outside, fluffy on the inside pancakes, set the burner to medium and let the pan heat up for about 3 minutes before plopping on your batter.

4

Flipping too soon or too often

Pancakes should be flipped just once. Flipping too often or too soon makes them deflate(洩氣), meaning you'll lose the fluffy texture. You should flip the pancakes not when they start to bubble but when the bubbles burst.

- 47. Which book will be the most likely source of this article?
 - (A) Wild Africa (B) Stacy's Kitchen Tips (C) The Crisis of Buying (D) Feast for your ear
- 48. Which of the following mistakes is the one that people tend to make when they're cooking scrambled eggs?
 - (A) Cooking at the wrong temperature
 - (B) Pouring oil straight into the pan
 - (C) Using a spoon instead of a whisk
 - (D) Overmixing all the ingrediants
- 49. Which of the following is **TRUE** about the passage?
 - (A) Leaving your batter rest for ten minutes makes your pancakes taste batter.
 - (B) Fire is not one of the things that you should consider while making pancakes.
 - (C) You should flip as many times as possible while cooking you pancakes.
 - (D) A lot of people tend to use pans as a great tool to mix the batter evenly.
- 50. Which of the following is **NOT** correct?
 - (A) Rubbing paper towel that is full of oil is better than pouring oil in the pan.
 - (B) In order not to lose the fluffy texture, flip your pancakes when its' bubbles burst.
 - (C) Once there's oil in the pan, plop a huge scoop of batter on it right away.
 - (D) Your batter can't be cooked evenly with the burner is at high temperature.

III. 文意字彙(10%, 一題一分)

1.	Most people are disappointed by the government's re to the high unemployment rate.
2.	To reduce his mother's bn, Gary gave up college and got a job as a salesperson.
3.	A week after ating that new exercise program, Sarah started to feel more energetic.
4.	The soldiers shouted that they would rather die than sr to the enemy.
5.	Most Chinese people still live under the ie of the teaching of Confucius.
6.	Daniel wred the message to Nick for fear that others might hear it.
7.	You can learn much about the world by reading newspaper articles discussing current ets.
8.	When the fire broke out, pc spread among all the people stuck in the theater.
9.	Barry must have md Tim because he would never say anything like that to him.
10.	One of the best ways to lose weight is to count the ces you take in.
IV.	翻譯(15%, 一格一字一分)
1.	店經理終於想出適合的方式去解決公司的財務問題。
	The store manager finally 11 12 13 a suitable solution to address the company's financial problem.
2.	伴隨規律運動而來的健康與成就感將會提振情緒。
	Good health and the feeling of 14 that come with regular exercise will raise your spirits.
3.	結果說服 Jim 投資海外公司的女生只不過是個騙子。
	It 15 16 17 the girl who talked Jim into investing an oversea company was nothing but a liar.
4.	為了完成老闆給我的任務,我必須花費額外的時間和精力。
	To 18 19 the task giving by my boss, I have to spend extra time and effort on it.
5.	深呼吸可以幫助你在緊張時放鬆。
	20 a few 21 22 can help you relax when you're nervous.
6.	Jeff 因為天氣不好而情緒低落。
	Jeff feels 23 24 the 25 because of had weather

																							分析表	
1	題型	題分	標準答案	Α	全體 B	С	D	557 E	未	A	高分約 B	I C	D	150 E	未	A (E	5分組 B	C	D	150 E	未	全體答對率	難易指數	鑑別
	單選題	1	D	66	314		155	0	0	6		4	61	0	0	22	84	9	35	0	0	27.83%	0.320	0.1
	單選題	1	В	65	386		43	0	1	9		8	9	0	0	29	72	27	22	0	0		0.653	0.3
	單選題	1	В	138	196		44	0	0	45			5	0	0	26	47	59	18	0	0		0.337	0.0
.	單選題	1	С	32	19		29	0	0	4	6	133	7	0	0	26	12	96	16	0	0		0.763	0.2
	單選題	1	Ā	322	109	64	62	0	0	124	9	9	8	0	0	46	46	27	31	0	0		0.567	0.5
1	單選題	Î	Ā	353	60	83	61	0	0		10	6	10	0	o	62	16	40	32	0	0		0.620	0.4
1	單選題	1	В	120	249	49	137	0	2	25	95	4	26	0	0	28	53	27	41	0	1	44.70%	0.493	0.2
1	單選題	1	D	23	45	43	444	1	1	2	5	6		0	0	8	29	32	79	1	1	79.71%	0.720	0.3
1	單選題	1	Č	94	76		71	Ô	2	7	14		13	0	1	35	33	46	35	0	1	56.37%	0.537	0.4
1	單選題	1	В	25	378	55	100	0	0			4	13	0	Ô	16	59	40	36	0	0		0.620	0.
7	軍選題	1	В	10	490		34	0	0	0		3	6	0	ő	8	110	14	18	0	0		0.837	0.2
	單選題	1	C	6	85		23	0	0	1	10	133	6	0	0	4	40	97	9	0	0		0.767	0.2
	單選題	1	A	516	18		10	0	0	143	2	5	0	0	ő	123	12	7	8	0	0		0.887	0.
	單選題	1	A	395	51	84	27	0	0		9	15	5	0	ŏ	76	22	34	18	0	0		0.657	0.
	軍選題	1	D	8	86	38	425	0	0	1	11	10		0	0	6	35	19	90	0	0		0.727	0.
1	單選題	2	D	52	21	75	409	0	0	7	2	3	138	0	0	33	17	41	59	0	0		0.657	0.
	單選題	2	A	301	154	55	47	0		116		2	7	0	o	30	64	41	15	0	0		0.487	0.
	軍選題	2	B	77	360		14	0	0	_		12	ó	0	0	50	47	47	6	0	0		0.587	0.
+	軍選題	2	C	2	5	538	12	0	0			144	6	0	0	1	-7/	138	6	0	0		0.940	0.
+	軍選題	2	В	54	447	44	12	0	0		135	4	1	0	0	27	89	26	8	0	0		0.747	0.
+	軍選題	2	C	37	404	94	22	0	0	6		26	2	0	0	23	79	35	13	0	0		0.203	-0.
+	工工 軍選題	2	В	47	437	60	13	0	0		132	9	4	0	0	27	76	41	6	0	0		0.693	0.
	軍選題	2	D	32	17	47	461	0	0	5				0	0	18	14	13	105	0	0		0.787	0.
	單選題	2	C	26	102		19	0	0	<u>ر</u> 1	9		4	0	0	12	64	66	8	0	0		0.787	0.
	単選題	2	A	459	36		13	0	2		5	4	1	0	0	86	22	30	11	0	1	82.41%	0.073	0.
		2		410	100	34	13	0	0		12	3	0	0	0	63	58	19	10		0		0.755	0.
	軍選題 軍選題	2	A C	62	219		89	0	0	133	29	76	27	0	0	17	76	42	15	0	0		0.393	0.
			C	38			56	0	0		0		4	0	0	17	20	84	30		0		0.753	0.
	<u>單選題</u>	2	D	24	23	21	504	0	0	3	0		146	0	0	20		14	110	0	0		0.753	
\neg	單選題	2			8			0	0						0	73	6 8			0				0.
4	軍選題	2	<u>A</u>	429	16		36					6 134	5	0	-			45	24	0	0		0.697	0.
+	複選題	1	<u>C</u>	59	<u>54</u>			0	0				6 95	0	0	29		112	7	0	0		0.813	0.
+	複選題	1	D	285	261	71	212	0	0		40			0	0	96	83	37	23	0	0		0.383	0.
4	複選題	+	A	396		101	124	0	0		25	16	24	0	0		48	41	37	0	0		0.373	0.
+	複選題	1	B	374	200		110	1	0		84 52	43	16	0	0	108	28	46	49	1	0		0.293	0.
+	複選題	1	AC	310	232		117	0		- / /	<u>53</u>	78 126	14	0	0	67	70	27	40	0	0	29.80%	0.333	0.
+	複選題	1	AC	430	72		31	10	0		121	136	4	0	0	83 108	40	63	13	10	0		0.573	0
+	複選題	1	AB		414						131	8 136	1	6			67	34	13	13		67.32%	0.583	0.
+	複選題	<u> </u>	C	71	37		26	8	0				10	2	0	39	20		18	6	0		0.690	0.3
4	複選題	1	A	332	241	59		19	0		57			1	0	95	62	26	21	11	0		0.353	0.3
4	複選題	1	D	107	117		311	16	0		16			1	0	48	43	30	49	12	0		0.563	0.4
+	單選題	2	C	53		412	17	0	1	5		133	4	0	0	30	41	71	7	0	1	73.97%	0.680	0.4
-	軍選題	2	<u>C</u>	8	200			0	1	1		139	9	0	0	7		106	26	0	1	84.92%	0.817	0.2
4	<u>單選題</u>	2	<u>B</u>	28	399			0	1			5	5	0	0	12	75	21	41	0	1	71.63%	0.703	0.4
4	單選題	2	A	183			171	0				18	38	0	0	32	39	33	45	0	1	32.85%	0.327	0.2
4	單選題	2	<u>D</u>	39	78		350	0	1	100		8		0	0	19	46	42	42	0	_1	62.84%	0.557	0.5
4	單選題_	2	<u>A</u>	416				0		129		6	9	0	0	67	24	26	32	0	_1	74.69%	0.653	0.4
4	單選題	2	B	10				0	2	2		5	2	0	0	8	121	10	10	0	1	92.28%	0.873	0.
	單選題_	2	D	49	25		420	0	2				134	0	0	31	17	32	69	0	1	75.22%	0.677	0.4
)	軍選題	2	A	242	135			0		106				0	0	30	43	39	37	0	_1	43.45%	0.453	0.5
-	單選題	2	C	66	73	352	63	0	3	8	12	118	11	0	1	37	33	47	32	0	1	63.20%	0.550	0.

五樗(65,60,53,42,34)平时50.36/75